
From: Chambers - Asbury DP  

Sent: Wednesday, 28 February 2018 12:14 PM 
To: 'Kimberly Pearsall'; Chambers - Asbury DP 

Cc: Ben Rogers 
Subject: RE: AM2017/56 - Sugar Industry Award 2010 - substantive issues 

 
Dear Parties,  
 
The outstanding matters for determination by this Full Bench are as set out in the Decision ([2017] 
FWCFB 5536) in AM2014/223 issued on 30 October 2017 as follows: 
 

 Definition of seasonal employment; 

 Coverage and ‘sugar industry’ definition; 

 Hot work allowance; 

 Schedule D (summary of hourly rates of pay); 

 Piecework rates and casual loading; and 

 Tool allowance. 
 
The purpose of the mention on 2 March 2018 is to determine whether further conciliation would 
assist to narrow the issues in dispute and to program conciliation if appropriate or to program the 
matter for hearing and to issue directions accordingly. 
 
Parties will not be expected to address the substantive issues at this stage but directions will be 
issued requiring submissions and any statements of witnesses to be relied on should the matter 
need to progress to hearing. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
CALLUM YOUNG 
Associate to Deputy President Asbury   
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel 07 3028 7812 
Fax 07 3000 0388 
chambers.asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au 
Level 14, Central Plaza Two 
66 Eagle Street  Brisbane  Qld  4000 
GPO Box 5713, Brisbane 4001 
 
 
 
 
From: Kimberly Pearsall [mailto:KPearsall@nff.org.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 28 February 2018 8:05 AM 

To: Chambers - Asbury DP 
Cc: Ben Rogers 

Subject: AM2017/56 - Sugar Industry Award 2010 - substantive issues 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
Can we confirm the items for discussion at the upcoming Mention/Directions scheduled for Friday 2 
March in the above matter? 

mailto:chambers.asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au
mailto:KPearsall@nff.org.au


 
Regards, 
Kimberly 
 
Kimberly Pearsall|Senior Advisor – Policy and Legal | National Farmers' Federation  
T 02 6269 5666 |M 0428 410 599 |Locked Bag 9 Kingston ACT 2604  |kpearsall@nff.org.au | 
www.nff.org.au | @NationalFarmers 
 

 
 
The information in this email and any attachments is strictly for the intended addressee(s) for purposes agreed and 
approved by the National Farmers’ Federation. It may contain confidential or legally privileged information. If you have 
received this email and you are not the an intended addressee, any confidentiality and privilege are not waived and you are 
not permitted to read, distribute or otherwise use the information it contains. Unless otherwise specified, media releases 
and other information intended for the public domain may be circulated and reproduced without further permission. This 
email does not constitute formal advice or consent, commitment or agreement by the sender or the National Farmers’ 
Federation unless specifically approved and indicated. If you have received this communication in error or wish to be 
removed from a distribution list, please contact the National Farmers' Federation on +61 2 6269 5666. 
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